
Policy Ret 5 Out-of-Centre Development 

Proposals for retail development in an out-of-centre location will only be permitted provided it has 

been demonstrated that: 

a) the proposal will fill a gap in provision locally or will meet the needs of an expanding 

residential or working population. 

b) all potential sites, either within or on the edge of an identified centre (see Table 6), have 

been assessed and can be discounted as unsuitable or unavailable. 

c) the proposal will not have a significant adverse effect, either individually or cumulatively 

with other developments, on the vitality and viability of any existing centre. 

d) the site is or can be made easily accessible by a choice of transport modes and will reduce 

the length and overall number of shopping trips made by car. 

This policy recognises that in exceptional circumstances, there may be retail proposals that can 

justify an out of centre location, for example smaller units to meet the needs of a growing 

population or where a gap in provision can be demonstrated. Proposals for non-local provision, for 

example a free-standing retail warehouse which would trade over a wide area and provide 

essentially for car-borne shopping, would not be acceptable in terms of this policy. 

There are benefits in providing small scale, convenience stores (up to 250sq.m. gross floorspace) in 

locations easily accessible on foot or by cycle. These will complement the role of the identified 

centres and therefore for such proposals it is not necessary to demonstrate that there is no site 

suitable and available in or adjacent to an identified centre (criterion b) in Policy Ret 5). The other 

requirements of Policy Ret 5 do need to be satisfied. This will allow, for example, large scale housing 

proposals to include local shopping facilities to serve new residents. This will also help meet create 

more sustainable communities, one of the overall objectives of the plan. 


